PICKEREL/CRANE LAKE PROTECTION AND REHABILITATION DISTRICT

COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING MINUTES
TOWN OF NASHVILLE COMMUNITY CENTER

AUGUST 23, 2025

Call to Order and Roll Call : Chairman Chuck Sleeter called the meeting to order at 10:52
AM. Board members present were Chairman Chuck Sleeter, Vice-Chairman Noah

Pearson, newly elected Treasurer Teri Geurts, Secretary Dan Stoehr and Commissioner

John Shuppe. Also present were Kathy Kupfer and Brad Kupfer.

Selection of Positions on the Board: Noah made a motion, seconded by Chuck, to keep

the board positions as elected. Motion carried.
Approval of the May 17, 2025, Commissioners’ Meeting Minutes: Kathy made a motion

to approve the May 17, 2025 Commissioners’ meeting minutes as presented. Seconded

by Chuck. Motion carried.

Review Action items
a. From the May 17, 2025 Commissioners Meeting Minutes: All of the action items

were completed except the following which will remain as ACTION ITEMS:

The lake volunteer groups will be used to distribute the weed control door
hangers (CHUCK, BRAD)

Yearly timeline to be completed by the 2026 spring meeting (JOHN)
Create a video on the process of putting in and taking out the harvester
(JOHN)

b. From Today’s Annual Meeting

Amend spring meeting minutes by deleting the word “significant” from
paragraph 7c, 2024 Audit Report (DAN)

Article on the 2026 summer bullhead competition for the 2026 spring
newsletter. (DAN)

Install signs at the 3 boat landings stating No Power Loading (CHUCK)
Refurbishing and placing the posting signs at the south Pickerel boat landing
and near where Schuh’s old bait shop was. (CHUCK)

Print the new wake boat and power loading ordinances in the 2026
newsletters. (DAN)

Post the new wake boat and power loading ordinances on the website
(NOAH).

Chuck to set up a Commissioners’ meeting to discuss the August 23, 2025
advisory vote for removing EWM from the channel and possible high-tech
camera proposal (CHUCK).



5. Webpage Photos of the New Board
6. Adjourn: Meeting was adjourned by Chairman Chuck Sleeter at 11:07 AM

Respectfully Submitted,

Dan Stoehr, Secretary

Pickerel/Crane Lake P&R District



